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Response to Comment Set C.84:  Jennifer Rohletter 

C.84-1 Thank you for submitting your concerns regarding Alternative 5. Your comment is consistent with 
findings of the EIR/EIS with regards to noise and air emissions during construction. Impacts to 
noise and air quality as a result of Alternative 5 are discussed in EIR/EIS Sections C.10.10 and 
C.2.10, respectively. However, contrary to your comment, transmission towers would not cause 
“strong groundshaking.” As discussed in Section C.5 (Soils, Geology, and Paleontology) of the 
EIR/EIS, it is possible that strong groundshaking (such as during an earthquake) would naturally 
occur in the Project area due to the seismically active nature of southern California. If such an event 
were to occur, there is a possibility for damage to Project-related structures, including the 
transmission towers. With the required implementation of mitigation measures to prevent such 
damage, as presented in Section C.5.10 of the EIR/EIS, impacts would not be significant.  

 Although the transmission lines would be built to accommodate 500 kV, they would initially be 
energized to 220 kV. You are correct regarding the number of transmission towers that would be 
constructed under Alternative 5.   

C.84-2 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding potential effects on property values and General 
Response GR-2 regarding property acquisition. Thank you for expressing your concern regarding 
Alternative 5. Your comments will be shared with the decision-makers who are reviewing the 
Project and alternatives at the USDA Forest Service and the CPUC. 

 

 

 


